Summary of Medicaid / health insurance in House economic stimulus bill
The health care provisions in the House economic stimulus package would provide $87 billion in matching payments to state Medicaid programs, subsidize health insurance (COBRA) for the unemployed ($30.3 billion), fund Medicaid for the unemployed ($8.6 billion), and invest in health information technology ($20 billion).
Alaska would receive an estimated $246 million in additional Medicaid funds over FY2009-2011.
Medicaid

The package would increase the federal medical assistance percentage (FMAP) for all states by 4.9 percentage points, on top of a hold-harmless provision for states scheduled for a decrease in their FMAP. States with high unemployment rates would receive an additional increase directly related to their unemployment rate. The FMAP increase would last until Dec. 31, 2010.

The package also would give states the option to cover family planning services and supplies for low-income women who are ineligible for Medicaid. Under current law, states must apply for waivers in order to provide such benefits.
COBRA

The provision would provide a 65% federal subsidy for COBRA health insurance premiums for up to 12 months following a job loss. It also would allow employees who have held their job for 10 or more years to retain COBRA coverage at their own expense after the subsidy ends and until they qualify for Medicare.

In addition, the package would allow states to provide Medicaid coverage to certain groups of the unemployed who are uninsured, such as those receiving unemployment benefits, those receiving food stamps who are otherwise ineligible for Medicaid, or those in families with gross incomes less than 200% of the federal poverty level. The federal government would assume 100% of the benefit and administrative costs of the option.

Health information technology
The package would include $20 billion for HIT infrastructure, training and state grants, among other initiatives. Physicians would be eligible for $40,000 to $65,000 for demonstrating HIT use, and hospitals could qualify for funding of several million dollars through the Medicare and Medicaid programs.
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